WEST SUSSEX COUNTY COUNCIL



ASHURST CE AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL

SCHOOL LANE, ASHURST, WEST SUSSEX BN44 3AY



Headteachers: Mrs T Clarke BA (Hons) English & Education

Mrs S Smith BA (Hons) RE & English PGCE

Email: office@ashurstcofe-pri.w-sussex.sch.uk

Telephone: 01403 710426

www.ashurstcofe-pri.w-sussex.uk

Fax: 01403 710765

4th March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are looking forward to welcoming all our children back to school on Monday 8th March.

Drop off and collection times

After consultation with the Governors, we are pleased to announce our intention to continue the school timings of 8.30 to 9am drop off and end of school time of 3.30pm. Staff will bring the children out of separate entrances to aid social distancing. We would ask you all please to be mindful of social distancing recommendations among adults when you are dropping off and collecting your children and to wear face masks where applicable. We would like to thank all parents and carers for their continuing support during these unpresented times.

After-School Outdoor Sports Clubs

Our after-school sports club will start on the 11^{th} March. If your child would like to take part, please ask a member of staff to sign the sports club sheet for you at the school gate before Thursday 11^{th} March.

Music lessons

Individual flute lessons with Mr Smith will resume on Monday 8th March in accordance with DFE guidelines. Anyone interested in starting flute lessons should contact the school office for further information.

<u>Uniform</u>

Please can we ask that all children have a suitable outdoor coat with them in school every day. May we also ask that children have a school book bag (available on the school website). These fit in the children's drawers and help letters, homework and reading books make the journey home safely! PE kits can be worn to school on days that your child has PE or is attending the after-school sports club.

Infants / Year 5/6 (Thursday), Year 3/4 (Friday) Afterschool Sports Club (Thursday).

Lunches

School lunches will be back to normal from the 8th March. Hot school meals can be booked through Easy Lunch or packed lunches will need to be provided.

Twitter

Please see the new website page for our new Twitter account. You can follow and re-tweet our latest events.

Safeguarding

As always, should you have any concerns regarding your child/children, please contact the school as soon as possible, in order that matters may be quickly and effectively resolved. Should you have any safeguarding concerns please contact the DSL team, Mrs Clarke, Mrs Hedley and Mrs Smith direct or via DSLDashurstcofe-pri.w-sussex.sch.uk.

Thank you once again for your continued support.

Kindest regards,

MIST darke Mrs T Clarke and Mrs S Smith

Co-Headteachers